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ñThe revelation of GOD is whole and pulls our lives together.ò 

(Psalm 19:7a) 

My Dear Faith Family, 
 

Serving two congregations in New Jersey, I was never more than a couple hours away 

from Princeton Theological Seminary, where I had secured a Master in Divinity. The 

Seminary understood its primary role as preparing pastors for serving the church with 

energy, intelligence, imagination and love. And they believed that role continued well 

into each pastorôs ministry. In truth, you can never learn too much about how to share the 

gospel of Christ with a world yearning to know him.  
 

It was with some of Princetonôs professors that I travelled to the Holy Land in 2000. And 

it was also at Princeton that I did a number of one-day seminars on topics of every stripe 

related to parish ministry: prayer, worship, stewardship, missional living, peacemaking, 

and multi-culturalism, to name a few. I particularly valued their Lenten themed work-

shops as those experiences always helped grow me into a healthy spirit before the start of 

this season of repentance. 
 

One year, the instructor was the Rev. Dr. Tom Tewell of the Fifth Avenue Presbyterian 

Church in Manhattan. And Tom shared with us a resource that he created every year for 

his congregation: a devotional booklet for each and every day in Lent. Tom mostly used 

quotes from theologians, bible scholars, church growth consultants, and more to develop 

a Lenten devotional booklet. I loved the idea of having a common resource that the whole 

congregation could use for Lent, as I believed it would help us grow in faithful witness to 

Christ and in a sense of shared purposefulness as children of God. But I thought it might 

be more meaningful if I asked the congregation to share from the heart something of their 

relationship with Christ, around a common theme. And so, for years since then, I have 

sometimes chosen to make it part of my annual ministry plan to create an ñin-houseò Len-

ten devotional. 
 

This year is the year for that local publication using the theme of Psalm 19:7a, 

 

 

 

 

 

I have invited the congregation to open themselves up to God and to each other by shar-

ing their story of a time in which they experienced Godôs presence in their lives. I am 

grateful to all the members and friends of Chapel Lane who took me up on the offer and 

submitted a devotion for our mutual discernment this Lent. While each of the stories is 

unique unto itself, they are all moving descriptions of moments of feeling enveloped by 

the embrace of God.  
 

It helps to be reminded, from time to time, that God is always with us. And we often trust 

in that good news is best when we take time away from the busy-ness of life to open our-

selves upðheart, mind and soulðto the powerful embrace and prodding of the Holy 
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Worship News 

Spiritðusually best encountered in a posture of prayer and devotion. 
 

I encourage you to use the Lenten Devotional Booklet for 2017 as it was designed to be used. Read first the scripture, 

then the daily entry or story, meditating on its message and the way God might be speaking to you that day. Then, so 

that we are all praying the same prayer, conclude with the prayer offered and add your own to it. You can use this mar-

velous resource in the morning to bolster your spirit for the day ahead, or at the close of the day to bring peace to your 

mind before you drift off to sleepðor any other time that works for you. I once had an elder tell me that she read it 

over her lunch break as it helped her let go of the tension of the work day and focus on the gift and task of discipleship. 

Do whatever works for you. But do it! 
 

And may the Spirit of the living Christ give us all a holy Lent as we journey together to the cross and beyond! 

 

        Pastor Rhonda Myers  

Guest Preacher 
Lake Huron Presbyteryôs Executive Presbyter, the 

Rev. Dr. Daniel Saperstein, will be preaching on 

March 26th while Pastor Rhonda is away on study 

leave. Please welcome our 

guest with open arms and 

kind words. 

 

Mid-Week Schedule During Lent 
Wednesdays, March 1stï March 15th  
6:15 p.m. Simple Supper 

7:00 p.m. Ash Wednesday  

Taize Worship Service in the  

Activity Room 

7:30 p.m. Adult Study, ñHalf Truths,ò  

in the Parlor 
 

Wednesday, March 22nd  

No mid-week activities as Pastor Rhonda  

is on Study Leave 
 

Wednesdays, March 29thðApril 5th     
6:15 p.m. Simple Supper 

7:00 p.m. Meditation and Prayer Service in the          

Activity Room 

7:30 p.m. Adult Study, ñHalf Truths,ò in the Parlor 

Childrenôs Service and the Bucket Brigade 
Sunday, March 19th will feature our Children and Youth 

doing a tableau under the beautiful leadership of our 

Director of Music, Karen Graef. We will collect the Bucket 

Brigade on that 3rd Sunday too! 

  

Lenten Devotionals 
 

Pick up your copy of the  

in-house devotional, ñThe 

revelation of GOD is whole   

and pulls our lives togetherò     

(Ps. 19:7a) today.  And take an extra one for a friend. 

 

Gifts and Memorials  

The Gifts and Memorial Committee has developed an 

envelope for your use for giving to the church in 

memory of or to honor someone special. What a 

wonderful way to memorialize a friend or loved one. It 

is also a perfect gift to honor a special occasion for the 

person who has everything. There is an area on the 

envelope where you can designate your gift to one of 

the following: Memorial Fund, Property Improvement, 

Music, General Fund and a line for Other. The 

envelopes will be available for funerals if you desire. 

For general use, they can be found on the table in the 

foyer on the right as you enter. 

Mobile Food Pantry Dates 

Wednesday, March 22 in Coleman.   

Volunteers meet at Chapel Lane 

 at 10:30 a.m. 

Saturday, April 29 at Midland 

High School on Eastlawn  Dr.  
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Deaconsõ Doings 
The Board of Deacons met January 17th and February 

11th.  The following are a few of the highlights of the 

meetings: 

¶ Reduced the budget from the proposed $27,600 

target to $24,000 as requested by session to reflect 

the 2017 pledging drive. However, because of 

special offerings and the generous gifts given by our 

congregation, Chapel Lane is one of the top donor 

churches per capita in our Presbytery. 

¶ 2-Coins-A-Meal giving totaled $1,554.10 for 2016. 

¶ Gail McGee will be traveling to Haiti with a team 

for another medical mission.  

¶ Chapel Lane Christmas Joy special offering was 

$1,926.17 

¶ The Christmas Eve collection raised $ 6,701.08 and 

will be supplementing the Pastorôs Emergency Fund 

for 2017. 

¶ The Board of Deacons would like to welcome back 

aboard Sally Ann Sutton as a board member.  

¶ The Board of Deacons are also grateful to Paula 

Ulmer, Karen Adams, and Nancy Vander Woude for 

their service for the past term and two terms.  

¶ We are grateful to Carol Rowe for helping the 

Deacons by coordinating the Prayer Shawl Ministry. 

¶ Deacon Alice Wiltse is busy coordinating our 

Cookie Ministry in February.  

¶ And in future newsletters we hope to highlight the 

other ministries the Deacons present and past are 

working on to spread care and compassion in our 

community and beyond. 

¶ March 30th, 2017 will be the fifth Thursday when 

Chapel Lane sends a team to the Open Door in 

downtown Midland to prepare and serve lunch. 

¶ In January, the Board of Deacons distributed 

$2,838.25 to the Tri-Cities Syrian Refugee Welcome 

Initiative. This donation included $2,000 from a 

special gift, $238.25 from the Global Witness and 

Peace special offering and donations from church 

members. 

¶ The BOD first quarter Emergency Relief Funding 

($400) will go to the PDA designated for cleanup 

from a HF-3 tornado that struck east New Orleans 

extensively damaging a Volunteer housing project 

building. 

One Great Hour of Sharing 
This is the first of four special 

offerings of PC (USA). Started in 

1949, OGHS is a long-standing 

ecumenical effort aimed at raising the 

funds necessary to provide relief and 

reconstruction for communities in the 

aftermath of disaster. What started as an hour-long radio 

appeal has evolved over the years, varying from eight to 

29 participating denominations, and has become the most 

participated-in Offering in the PC (USA). The offerings 

collected are split three ways. They are Presbyterian 

Disaster Assistance (PDA), Presbyterian Hunger Program 

(PHP) and Self Development of People (SDOP). The 

offering will be dedicated on Easter Sunday, April 16th. 

There are envelopes in the pew racks. If you write a check 

make it out to Chapel Lane Presbyterian Church and mark 

your memo line OGHS. See the weekly bulletins for more 

information. Thank you for your generous donations.  
 

The Board of Deacons  

The Board of Deacons 

would like to thank all the 

folks that came to the 

Congregational Soup and 

Salad Lunch following the 

service on Sunday, February 12th. The soups were great 

and salads and desserts were yummy too. We had close to 

60 people that enjoyed a meal and fellowship. 

Sunday 

Worship 

Services  

2016 

January  

Total/Avg 

2017 

January 

Total/Avg 

8:15 a.m. 75/19(4) 50/17(3) 

10:00 a.m. 403/81(5) 350/70(5) 

Sunday  

Total 

478/96 400/80 

Wednesday 0 NA 

Invite a 

friend to 

worship. 
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Financial Update  
Our spending was higher than usual in January due to the large  

one-time payment of our per capita bill to the Presbytery. 

 
 

 
 

Session Summary, January 24, 2017 

A stated meeting of the Session was held January 24, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. in the parlor at Chapel Lane. An amended total budget of 

$265,500 for 2017, with projected income of $240,000 and a potential deficit of $25,500, was approved by Session. The budget 

reflects similar projections to recent years and, with Godôs help, will suffice. The financial report was presented and all accounts are 

in good order.   

Beginning Dec 1, 2016 CU Financial Assets  $458,555.31 

Income      $  22,789.94 

Expenses     $  28,328.18 

Changes in Liabilities/Equity Funds  $    8,204.36 

Ending December 31, 2016 Financial Assets  $461,221.43 

Gen Fund Balance as of December 31, 2016  $  28,164.91 

Note Payable Balance    $  95,194.75 
 

Session Annual Election for 2017 results: 

Clerk of Session - Bob McGee 

Commissioners to Presbytery- Harry White primary, Dan Veresh secondary 

Session Liaison to Gifts and Memorials Committee- Wayne Stover 

Session Members for Nominating Committee- Harry White-Chair, Bob McGee- Co-Chair 

Co-Treasurers -Mike Starch, Bill Coats (Nominating Committee to look for a new Co-Treasurer for Bill later this year) 

President of the Corporation- Harry White 

Audit Committee- Mike Starch, Bill Coats and Joyce Glover -staff member 
 

Session approved the new Elders and Board Members for 2017 from the slate presented to the Congregation at the Special 

Meeting earlier this month including:  

Bob McGee and Ron Hynds for Class of 2019 Elders   Sally Ann Sutton Class of 2019 Deacons 

Jan Sutherland for Class of 2019 Board of Christian Education  Chris Powell for Class of 2019 Membership & Growth 

Butch Brauer and Kyle Clark for Class of 2019 Stewards and Finance   Kerry Buell for Class of 2019 Gifts and Memorials   

James Winkler for Class of 2019 Worship    Bill Coats for Class of 2017 Nominating Committee.  
 

The Nominating Committee will present Wayne Stover to the Congregation for discussion and election as an Elder to the Class of 

2019 at the Annual Congregational Meeting on February 12th, 2017.   

Session yearly business:  

¶ The Congregation will need to vote upon the recommendation of Wayne Stover as an Elder, Class of 2019, and upon the 

nomination of Joyce Osborne and Judy Bauer as at-large-members for the 2017 Nominating Committee during the 

Congregational meeting.  

¶ Session approved the recommendation of the Pastorôs Terms of Call for 2017 to be presented to the Congregation for Vote at the 

2/12/2017 Annual Meeting.   

¶ Session approved Communion for 2017 on the first Sunday of each month at the 10:00 a.m. service, at each of the 8:15 a.m. 

early services, and on Holy Thursday.   

¶ Session approved the 2017 Special Offerings: One Great Hour of Sharing, Pentecost Offering, Peace and Global Witness 

Offering, The Christmas Joy Offering, and The Christmas Eve Offering. 

¶ Pastor Rhonda presented her Pastors Report.  She has requested, and Session approved, her 2nd week of Continuing Education 

left over from 2016 (3/19 to 3/26, 2017), to attend an event at Pittsburgh Theological Seminary entitled, In Gods Image: An Old 

 Aug-16 Sep-16 Oct-16 Nov-16 Dec-16 Jan-17 Total 

Spent 21,181  20,735  23,085  23,658  27,304  28,387  144,350 

Given 21,143  16,859  24,617  21,311  23,030  20,702  127,662 



Testament View of Clay and Dust.  She is feeling in need of some Spiritual Renewal and thought this would help her in that 

endeavor.  

¶ Rhonda has requested. and Session approved one week of vacation following Easter (4/18-4/24) to visit with her family in New 

Jersey.  

¶ She has been working with the Generosity Ministry Team in preparing a Narrative budget for the Annual Congregational 

Meeting.  She has worked with Board of Worship to plan midweek Wednesday services for Lent; these Lenten services would 

start on Ash Wednesday 3/1/17 and run through 4/5/2017.  Rhonda is looking for volunteers to provide Simple Suppers at each 

of the fellowship meals preceding the Lenten services. Dinner would be scheduled for 6:15 p.m., with a 7:00 Service or Program 

following. 

Session Business:  

¶ Board of Membership and Growth has asked for approval to hold the annual church picnic on 6/25/2017 at CLPC and Session 

approved.   

¶ Board of Worship purchased two new advent banners with funds from Gifts and Memorials Committee.   

¶ Board of Christian Education is seeking approval for a Candle Sale to benefit youth programs, and Session approved.   

¶ Board of Deacons will be sending a check for $2835 to Tri-Cities Refugee Welcome Initiative Fund being held at the Midland 

Area Community Foundation.  

¶ Session meetings are scheduled for the fourth Tuesday of each month at 7:00 p.m. in the Parlor at CLPC. 
 

Robert L. McGee, Clerk of Session 
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Presbytery of Lake Huron Stated Meeting 
The Presbytery of Lake Huron will meet at the First 

Presbyterian Church of Flint on Tuesday, March 7th at 

9:30 a.m. Chapel Lane will be represented by its pastor 

and a ruling elder.  

Congratulations Miss Chrissy!!! 
In case you did not receive Pastor Rhondaôs email or see 

the churchôs Facebook posting, you will be delighted to 

know that Miss Chrissy has passed all of her Senior 

Ordination Exams and has been certified by the 

Presbyteryôs Commission on Ministry as ready to receive a 

call to ordered ministry. She can now register herself with 

the office of vocations at General Assembly headquarters 

in Louisville and upload a Personal Information Form to be 

read by churches seeking new pastoral leadership. We are 

all so very proud of Chrissy and wish her Godôs blessing of 

joy, peace and patience as she starts this next step in her 

calling to ordained ministry. 

Alma College Invites You to a Special Event 
On Monday, March 27th Alma College will be hosting an 

event with Dr. Robert P. Jones, a leading scholar and 

commentator on religion, culture and politics in America. 

Dr. Jones is the author of The End of White Christian 

America.  The event is free and open to the public. But 

you must register on the Alma College website: 

www.alma.edu  

Lenten Bible and Book Study 
Both the Thursday afternoon and Wednesday night groups 

will be using Adam Hamiltonôs recent book, Half Truths, 

that studies common, simple, misleading phrases that many 

think are biblical but are not. Weôve all heard these words. 

Maybe weôve said them. They capture some element of 

truth, yet they miss the point in important ways. Join Adam 

Hamilton in his search for the whole truth by comparing 

some common Christian sayings with the wisdom found in 

Scripture. Copies are available at the cost of $12.00 each. 

Those sayings are: 

Everything happens for a reason. 

God helps those who help themselves. 

God wonôt give you more than you can handle. 

God said it, I believe it, that settles it. 

Love the sinner, hate the sin. 

Bring your Bible because we will start each class with a 

biblical foundation and then jump into the weekôs study. 

But understand that this study is for everybodyðyou do not 

have to be a biblical scholar to enjoy this class and learn 

something about how God works in the world.  

Best Wishes, Miss Nikelle!!! 
If you were at our Congregational 

Meeting in February, you know that 

Nikelle Johnson has submitted her 

resignation as Director of Christian 

Education to the Session, effective 

February 28th. Nikelle has accepted a 

30 hour a week position at 

Westminster Presbyterian Church in 

Bay City, which will allow her to 

focus on one job rather than feeling 

caught between two very different 

jobs at CLPC and the Memorial 

Presbyterian Church Pre-School. We 

wish her Godôs blessings as she 

begins a new chapter in her vocation 

as Christian Educator. 

 

http://www.alma.edu


Thank you to all who 
contributed canned goods 
or financial resources to the 
Souperbowl of Caring on 
Sunday, February 5, 2017. 
We were able to help some 
of the 48 million Americans 
who live in poverty and 1 in 
7 who face hunger every 
day! 

Exploring 

the Meaning 

of our 

Heritage 

class is 

meeting 

Sunday morning after the 

10:00 a.m. service in honor of 

the 500th Anniversary of the 

start of the Protestant 

Reformation this fall. 

Join Pastor Rhonda and Paul 

Teed as they lead this class 

looking deeper into who Martin 

Luther was and the impact he 

had on the church. 

Itôs the 500th Anniversary of the Protestant Reformation. 
In recognition, four new books have been added to the 
Chapel Lane Library: 

ǒ Encounters with Luther, Kirsi I. Stjerna and Brooks 
Schramm, editors 

ǒ A Brief Introduction to the Reformation, by Glenn S. 
Sunshine 

ǒ A Brief Introduction to Martin Luther, by Steven 
Paulson 

ǒ A Brief Introduction to John Calvin, by Christopher 
Elwood (on order) 

In addition, we have added a new book to the Youth section. This book reflects 
an ongoing commitment to study the relationship of present-day Israel and its 
Palestinian neighbors: 

ǒ A Little Piece of Ground, by Elizabeth Laird, which addresses ñthe 
human cost of the occupation of Palestinian lands through the eyes of 
a young boy.ò  

Also, two beautifully illustrated childrenôs books, written by Maria C. Khoury, a 
friend of Cathrine Abuamshaôs mother, have been added. These include: 

ǒ Christina Goes to Church 

ǒ Christina Learns the Sacraments 

Please note that the Christina series is designed primarily for children in the 
Orthodox tradition. These lovely books should help Chapel Lane children (and 
adults) understand that the umbrella of Christian faith is inclusive and contains 
practices that, while still Christian and faith-filled, may seem quite different 
from our own.   

You are encouraged to check out these new books! 

July 17-21, 9am-noon 

     Chapel Lane has given me so many wonderful 
opportunities to learn and grow and I am thankful for my 
time here!  I have been honored to have been a part of it 
and have grown to love the people! 

     As some of you know I juggle two jobs:  DCE at CLPC 
and preschool teacher at Memorial Presbyterian 
Preschool.  I have been given an opportunity that will mean 
I don't have to manage or juggle both preschool and church 
stuff! I have been offered the position of Director of 
Christian Education at Westminster Presbyterian in Bay 
City. This position will give me more hours and allow me 

the opportunity to focus my energy and skills on Christian Education. But sadly this 
means I will be leaving Chapel Lane at the end of February. 

     CLPC will always be near and dear to my heart and I have many fond memories 

that I will carry with me! Thank you for allowing me to be part of your family! 
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Presbyterian Women 
The theme for this yearôs Bible Study is called: Who is 

Jesus? What a Difference a Lens Makes. The study uses 

scripture to explore how we learn who Jesus is with the 

idea of the many lenses through which we see and 

discover Jesusô identity.  Study guides are still available.  

The women who participate in the two circles enjoy 

being together for study and fellowship. If you have not 

been a part of a Circle you are encouraged to attend.  

Everyone is welcome.  

AFTERNOON CIRCLE:  
This Circle will have its study of the Horizons Bible 

Study series on Monday, March 20th from 1:00 p.m. to 

2:30 p.m. at Independence Village on Rockwell Drive. 

Those who wish to carpool are invited to meet in the 

church parking lot at 12:40 p.m.  This lesson will focus 

on the non-canonical gospels written in the early 

centuries by Christians who give us stories of the 

ñmissing yearsò of Jesus as well as information about 

the diversity of early Christianity.  Questions? Please 

call Sally Ann Sutton at 835-2428. 

 

EVENING CIRCLE: Meets the first Monday of each 

month at 7:00 p.m. in the home of Circle members.  The 

group will meet on March 6th at the home of Ann Moe, 

402 Joseph Dr.  We will be studying Lesson 6 of the 

study guide.  Please call Ann at 631-5773 if you plan to 

attend.  If you have questions call Alice Wiltse,  

631-7271. 

LADIES LUNCH 
Join us on the 4th Tuesday of the month for lunch at 

11:30 a.m. at Shirleneôs. The next date will be 

March 28th.   There is a sign-up 

sheet on the PW bulletin board in 

the foyer. Please sign up by 

Sunday, March 26th.    If you have 

questions call Alice Wiltse at     

631-7271 or email 

wiltsealice@att.net 

   

 Hope to see you there. 

Reading Group  

Our group will meet on Monday, March 27th at Grand 

Traverse Pie Company at 7:00 p.m. The discussion 

will center on marriage in our time.  From this Day 

Forward by Cokie and Steve Roberts is ñthe story of 

their journey together as they deal with all the issues 

of a modern marriageò coming                                      

from different faith traditions.                                        

Steve is Jewish and Cokie is                                     

Catholic.   

Join the Fun in Faith Adult Fellowship on Saturday, 

March 18, when they travel to Mount Pleasant for a tour 

of the Ziibiwing Center of Anishinabe Culture and Life-

ways followed by lunch at Ruby Tuesdays.  Learn about 

the history, teachings, and spirituality of the Saginaw 

Chippewa Indian Tribe in this outstanding permanent 

exhibit.  The tour begins at 11:00 am. Cost is $2.75 

The exhibit is on one floor with places to sit and rest.  

Directions to the museum and restaurant are provided on 

the sign-up poster. Car pools are encouraged. 

 Contact Bev Moyer, 835-2743, for further information. 

 

Our Thursday Afternoon 

Study group will be using 

Adam Hamiltonôs recent 

book, Half Truths.  Details 

are available on page 5 of 

the Chimes.  The cost of the 

publication is $12.00.  The 

group meets at 1:00 p.m. in 

the parlor.  



Generosity Ministry  
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Stories and story telling have long been interests of mine.  I love folktales, fairy tales, mythology, 

Bible stories, etc.  Iôve enjoyed storytelling festivals and found that tales told by great tellers make long 

car trips much shorter.  I especially love stories told from the heart (like the goat story from last fall).  I 

listen to and support Story Corps, which is an organization that records our stories and shared 

remembrances.  So it is no surprise that I was drawn to the idea of the narrative budget, which I learned 

about during Stewardship Kaleidoscope a couple years ago.  

Narrative ï to tell our story 

Budget ï how our financial resources are allocated 

Narrative Budget ï the telling of our story and how we allocate resources to reach our collective goals 

(in our case the vision priorities in our strategic plan). 

We hope you enjoy this yearôs narrative budget.  It shows how closely we are or are not meeting our 

vision priorities.  It also is a scrapbook of a very fun year of ministry!  We hope it will also be valuable 

for showing visitors, guests and inquirers just what we are about at Chapel Lane. Many hands helped 

put it together.  Thank you Pastor Rhonda, Tina Jacobs, Holly Roenicke, Art Beagle, Karen Graef, and 

Nikelle Johnson!  

The sharing of personal stories is a very powerful way to share Godôs grace and love in our lives.  

Shared stories encourage generosity. Again, remember the goat story?  Iôm asking you for 2017 to 

collect and share stories of how doing Godôs work through Chapel Lane has impacted your life and the 

lives of others in ways such as sharing communion, helping out at the hospital, working at the food 

pantry or open door, going on a youth trip, a moving time at worship, etc. Iôll be asking for words-

spoken or written, pictures- photos or works of art, music-vocal or instrumental, your stories told your 

way. 

This year the Generosity Ministry will focus on sharing what God has gifted us to as is written in 

Matthew 25:35 (NIV).  ñ For I was hungry and you gave me something to eat, I was thirsty 

and you gave me something to drink, I was a stranger and you invited me in.ò Our theme 

will be ñAll have a place at our tableò.  How might focusing on Matthew be a story starter for all of us 

in 2017? 

 

Susan Gaul, Generosity Ministry 

March Birthdays 

 1 Lisa Ermak 

 1 Dallas Myers 

 2 John Fraser 

 2 Dave Myers 

 3  Miles Breneman 

 5 Adriana Barko 

 6 Douglas Noveroske 

 6 Linda Gagne 

 7 Marge Ewing 

 9 Rosa Miller* 

10  Chris Cull 

12  Zach Ahmed 

13  Beth Hynds 

14  Larry Price  

15  Maeanna Jozwiak Stover 

23  Bonnie Stark 

24  Sara Clark Veresh 

26  John Hinson 

26 Clarence Licht 

27  Linda Langrill 

30  Emilia Teed  

*Rosa Miller is celebrating her 100th birthday 

this year.  1917 was a very good year.  Please 

send/or drop a card at Chapel Lane by Sunday, 

March 5th as Chapel Lane will honor her that 

day.   

PSST itôs a secret! 
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нт 
тΥлл ta .ƻƻƪ 
DǊƻǳǇ 

ну 
млΥлл !a 
5ŀƴŜƭƭŜϥǎ .ƛōƭŜ 
{ǘǳŘȅ DǊƻǳǇ 
ммΥлл !a {ǘŀũ 
aŜŜǝƴƎ 
ммΥол !a t² 
[ǳƴŎƘ 
тΥлл ta {Ŝǎǎƛƻƴ 
aŜŜǝƴƎ 

м 
сΥмрta{ǳǇǇŜǊ 
тΥлл ta ¢ŀƛȊŜ 
{ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 
тΥол ta !Řǳƭǘ  
{ǘǳŘȅ άIŀƭŦ 
¢ǊǳǘƘǎέ 

н 
мΥлл ta .ƛōƭŜ 
{ǘǳŘȅ 
пΥлл ta /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴϥǎ 
/ƘƻƛǊ 
сΥлл ta !Řǳƭǘ 
IŀƴŘōŜƭƭ /ƘƻƛǊ 
тΥлл ta !! 
aŜŜǝƴƎ 
тΥлл ta !Řǳƭǘ 
/ƘŀƴŎŜƭ /ƘƻƛǊ 

о п 

р 
уΥмр !a ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ 
фΥмр !a !Řǳƭǘ CŜŀǎǝƴƎ 
ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊŘ {ǘǳŘȅ 
млΥлл !a ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ     
ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ 
млΥмр !a /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴϥǎ 
/ƘǳǊŎƘ 
ммΥмр !a /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴ    
9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ 
мнΥмр ta ̧ƻǳǘƘ /ƘƻƛǊǎ 

с 
тΥлл ta 9ǾŜƴƛƴƎ 
/ƛǊŎƭŜ 

т 
млΥлл !a 
5ŀƴŜƭƭŜϥǎ .ƛōƭŜ 
{ǘǳŘȅ DǊƻǳǇ 
ммΥлл !a {ǘŀũ 
aŜŜǝƴƎ 

у 
мнΥпр ta 
vǳƛƭǝƴƎ .ŜŜǎ 
сΥмр ta {ǳǇǇŜǊ 
тΥлл ta ¢ŀƛȊŜ 
{ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 
тΥол ta !Řǳƭǘ  
{ǘǳŘȅ άIŀƭŦ 
¢ǊǳǘƘǎέ 

ф 
млΥлл !a DƛƊǎ ϧ 
aŜƳƻǊƛŀƭǎ 
мΥлл ta .ƛōƭŜ 
{ǘǳŘȅ 
пΥлл ta /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴϥǎ 
/ƘƻƛǊ 
сΥлл ta !Řǳƭǘ 
IŀƴŘōŜƭƭ /ƘƻƛǊ 
тΥлл ta !! 
aŜŜǝƴƎ 
тΥлл ta !Řǳƭǘ 
/ƘŀƴŎŜƭ /ƘƻƛǊ 

мл мм 

 
млΥлл !a DǊƻǾŜ 
aǳǎƛŎ CŜǎǝǾŀƭ 
тΥол ta DǊƻǾŜ 
CŜǎǝǾŀƭ        
/hb/9w¢ 

мн 5ŀȅƭƛƎƘǘ {ŀǾƛƴƎǎ  
¢ƛƳŜ ōŜƎƛƴǎ 
уΥмр !a ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ 
фΥмр !a !Řǳƭǘ CŜŀǎǝƴƎ 
ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊŘ {ǘǳŘȅ 
млΥлл !a ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ      
ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ 
млΥмр !a /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴϥǎ 
/ƘǳǊŎƘ 
ммΥмр !a /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴ    
9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ 
мнΥмр ta ̧ƻǳǘƘ /ƘƻƛǊǎ 

мо мп 
млΥлл !a 
5ŀƴŜƭƭŜϥǎ .ƛōƭŜ 
{ǘǳŘȅ DǊƻǳǇ 
ммΥлл !a {ǘŀũ 
aŜŜǝƴƎ 
сΥлл ta [ŜŀŘπ
ŜǊǎϥ IǳŘŘƭŜ 
тΥлл ta !ƭƭ 
.ƻŀǊŘ bƛƎƘǘ 

мр 
bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ 
5ŜŀŘƭƛƴŜ 
сΥмр ta {ǳǇǇŜǊ 
тΥлл ta  
aŜŘƛǘŀǝƻƴ 
{ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 
тΥол ta !Řǳƭǘ  
{ǘǳŘȅ άIŀƭŦ 
¢ǊǳǘƘǎέ 

мс 
мΥлл ta .ƛōƭŜ 
{ǘǳŘȅ 
пΥлл ta /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴϥǎ 
/ƘƻƛǊ 
сΥлл ta !Řǳƭǘ 
IŀƴŘōŜƭƭ /ƘƻƛǊ 
тΥлл ta !! 
aŜŜǝƴƎ 
тΥлл ta !Řǳƭǘ 
/ƘŀƴŎŜƭ /ƘƻƛǊ 

мт му 
ммΥлл !a Cǳƴ ƛƴ 
CŀƛǘƘ ½ƛƛōƛǿƛƴƎ 
LƴŘƛŀƴ /ǳƭǘǳǊŜ 
/ŜƴǘŜǊ 
мнΥлл ta wƻǎŀ 
aƛƭƭŜǊ 

мф 
уΥмр !a ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ 
фΥмр !a !Řǳƭǘ CŜŀǎǝƴƎ 
ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊŘ {ǘǳŘȅ 
млΥлл !a ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ     
ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ 
млΥмр !a /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴϥǎ 
/ƘǳǊŎƘ 
ммΥмр !a /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴ    
9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ 
мнΥмр ta ̧ƻǳǘƘ /ƘƻƛǊǎ 

нл 
мΥлл ta !ƊŜǊπ
ƴƻƻƴ /ƛǊŎƭŜ 
тΥлл ta ¢ŀƭƭ-ƛƴ-
ǘƘŜ-{ŀŘŘƭŜ 

нм 
млΥлл !a 
5ŀƴŜƭƭŜϥǎ .ƛōƭŜ 
{ǘǳŘȅ DǊƻǳǇ 
ммΥлл !a {ǘŀũ 
aŜŜǝƴƎ 

нн 
мнΥпр ta 
vǳƛƭǝƴƎ .ŜŜǎ 

но 
мΥлл ta bh .ƛōƭŜ 
{ǘǳŘȅ 
пΥлл ta /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴϥǎ 
/ƘƻƛǊ 
сΥлл ta !Řǳƭǘ 
IŀƴŘōŜƭƭ /ƘƻƛǊ 
тΥлл ta !! 
aŜŜǝƴƎ 
тΥлл ta !Řǳƭǘ 
/ƘŀƴŎŜƭ /ƘƻƛǊ 

нп нр 

нс 
уΥмр !a ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ 
фΥмр !a !Řǳƭǘ CŜŀǎǝƴƎ 
ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊŘ {ǘǳŘȅ 
млΥлл !a ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ     
ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ 
млΥмр !a /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴϥǎ 
/ƘǳǊŎƘ 
ммΥмр !a /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴ    
9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ 
мнΥмр ta ̧ƻǳǘƘ /ƘƻƛǊǎ 

нт 
тΥлл ta .ƻƻƪ 
DǊƻǳǇ 

ну 
млΥлл !a 
5ŀƴŜƭƭŜϥǎ .ƛōƭŜ 
{ǘǳŘȅ DǊƻǳǇ 
ммΥлл !a {ǘŀũ 
aŜŜǝƴƎ 
ммΥол !a t² 
[ǳƴŎƘ 
тΥлл ta {Ŝǎǎƛƻƴ 
aŜŜǝƴƎ 

нф 
сΥмр ta {ǳǇǇŜǊ 
тΥлл ta      
aŜŘƛǘŀǝƻƴ   
{ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 
тΥол ta !Řǳƭǘ  
{ǘǳŘȅ άIŀƭŦ 
¢ǊǳǘƘǎέ 

ол 
мΥлл ta .ƛōƭŜ 
{ǘǳŘȅ 
пΥлл ta /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴϥǎ 
/ƘƻƛǊ 
сΥлл ta !Řǳƭǘ 
IŀƴŘōŜƭƭ /ƘƻƛǊ 
тΥлл ta !! 
aŜŜǝƴƎ 
тΥлл ta !Řǳƭǘ 
/ƘŀƴŎŜƭ /ƘƻƛǊ 

ом м 
aL5[!b5 
{/Ihh[ .w9!Y 

aŀǊŎƘ нлмт 
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/ƘŀǇŜƭ [ŀƴŜ tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊƛŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ 

ррлм WŜũŜǊǎƻƴ !ǾŜƴǳŜ Ϫ /ƘŀǇŜƭ [ŀƴŜ 

aƛŘƭŀƴŘΣ aL  пуспл-нффр 

hǳǊ aƛǎǎƛƻƴ {ǘŀǘŜƳŜƴǘΥ 

/ŜƭŜōǊŀǝƴƎ ƻǳǊ ŘƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ ƻŦ ƎƛƊǎΣ ǿŜ ǎŜŜƪ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾŜ /ƘǊƛǎǘ ōȅ ǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƎǊŀŎŜΣ ƭƻǾŜ ŀƴŘ ƭŀǳƎƘǘŜǊΦ 

[ŀōŜƭ  

Upcoming Events  

 tŀƎŜ мл          /ƘŀǇŜƭ /ƘƛƳŜǎ                                  

Wednesday, March 1st Lenten schedule begins (see page 2) 

 

 

 

 

Sunday, March 12 

 

 

Friday, March 17th  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saturday, March 18th (see page 7) 

 

 

 

 

Sunday, March 26th, Rev. Dr. Daniel 

Saperstein will be preaching (see page 2) 

 

Sundays 

8:15 a.m. Service with 

Communion  

10:00 a.m. Service with Choirs  
 

Wednesday, March 1st  

7:00 p.m. Taize Service 

Wednesdays, March 8, 15, & 29 

7:00 p.m. Meditation Service  

  

 


